
MONTHLY MEETING OF DÚN LAOGHAIRE-RATHDOWN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

12 October 2020 
 

Chairperson's Report from the Transportation and Marine Strategic Policy 

Committee held on the 8th September 2020 

 
 

Report by Chairperson Councillor Daniel Dunne 
 

 The Chairperson, Councillor Daniel Dunne presided.  

 
In attendance were Cllr Marie Baker, Cllr Shay Brennan, Cllr Maurice Dockrell, Cllr Deirdre 

Donnelly, Cllr. Eva Elizabeth Dowling, Cllr Daniel Dunne, Cllr kate Feeney, Cllr Lorraine Hall, 
Cllr Melisa Halpin, Cllr Sean McLoughlin, Cllr Peter O’Brien, Cllr Maeve O’Connell and Cllr 

Carrie Smyth, Mr. Gregory Alken, Ms. Frances Kelly, Mr. Aaron Moore, Ms. Julie Mulleady, 

Mr. John Nolan and Mr. Oisín O’Connor. 
 

Officials Present: Mr. Tom McHugh, Deputy Chief Executive and Director of Municipal 
Services, Martin Allidine, SEO, Municipal Services, Mr. Tim Ryan, Operations Manager, DL 

Harbour, Mr. Gerard Flaherty, Senior Executive Engineer, Traffic and Sustainable Travel, Ms. 

Deirdre Cronin, Senior Staff Officer, Finance Control, Secretariat, Markets, Harbour & Casual 
Trading Unit , Municipal Services and Emma Mullen, Clerical Officer,  Finance Control, 

Secretariat, Markets, Harbour & Casual Trading Unit, Municipal Services, John Fleming 

(NTA), Hugh Creegan (NTA), Grainne Mackin (NTA) and Simone Sav (PPN) , John Keating 
(Senior Executive Planner, Traffic and Sustainable Travel) 

 
 

1. Minutes of Transportation and Marine SPC Meeting held Microsoft Teams meeting, on 

Tuesday 8th  September 2020 be ADOPTED  and APPROVED  
 

2. Items for written reply:  Replies were noted 
 

3. Business submitted by Director of Services: 

• Presentation from NTA on Bus Connects. 
 

4. Business Referred from the Council – No business 

 
5. Business referred from the Corporate Policy Group – no business 

 
6. Correspondence:  no business 

 

7. Future Work Programme - Items for Consideration for Future Work 
Programme:   

 
• Policy of how network of cycleways and greenways infrastructure will be 

maintained into the future. 

• Shared Space. 
• Review of existing pay-parking zones  

• Discussion on developing community education and awareness campaigns to 
contextualise traffic layout changes. 

 

 



8. Any other Business:  
• DLR PPN (Public Participation Network)  

A Presentation was given by Simone Sav, PPN 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 


